

Rhode Island Department of Environmental Management

235 Promenade Street, Providence, RI 02908-5767

TDD 401-831-5508

April 30, 1999

David A. Aucone, Project Superintendent O. Ahlborg & Sons, Inc. 48 Molter Street Cranston, R.I. 02910

RE:

Proposed Elementary and Middle Schools on Springfield Street in Providence (Case #99-018).

Dear Mr. Aucone:

This letter is to serve as clarification concerning the disposition of the solid waste material being generated and screened at the Springfield Street School Site in Providence. All solid waste materials generated, as part of this project, including the screened material piles, must be disposed of at a licensed solid waste facility. As the Department has stated to the City and O. Ahlborg & Sons representatives on several occasions, any material excavated, generated or created as a result of this screening process is solid waste by definition and **cannot** be re-interred on this site. If any evidence of this activity is brought to the attention of the Department, further enforcement will be implemented against any or all of the responsible parties.

Should you have any questions, please call me at (401) 222-2797 x 7102.

Sincerely,

Jeffrey Crawford

Principal Environmental Scientist Office of Waste Management

cc:

Terrence Gray, Chief OWM

Greg Fine, Supervising Engineer OWM Site Remediation & Restoration Leo Hellested, Supervising Engineer OWM Solid Waste

Springfield Street Preparation 2 letter /jc